
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MILLWOOD NEWS 

ISSUE  No 382 Newsletter date : Friday 1st March 2019 

OUR READING DISPLAY 

One of our school’s improvement plan priorities is reading—how do you like our display! 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

EYFS/KS1 

 

Atupele for excellent walking to the play-
ground during the fire drill! 

KS1/KS2 

 

Alice B for fantastic responses during 
the "Superworm" sensory story, espe-

cially when her face lit  up to the sound 
of the woodblock!  
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Whitelow 4 This week Whitelow 4 lis-
tened to the poem ‘This is my garden’ and 
followed instructions to plant sunflower 
seeds. We then used soil and leaves with 
paint to make marks and some of us 
traced and copied letters and words! In 
our cooking ses-
sion, we made 
vegetarian noo-
dles and we en-
joyed grating 
carrots and cut-
ting tomatoes 
and peppers!  

 

 

 

Whitelow 5 This week we have made 
the most of the glorious early spring 
weather and we went on a walk to feed 
the ducks. We all had a fantastic time 
and the ducks had a feast after every-
body in Whitelow 5 had finished feeding 
them. The children remembered all of 
the safety rules we had spoken about in 
class and were absolute stars.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 1 This week in Whitelow 1  we 
have been reading the story “Jack and the 
Beanstalk”. We 
have been very 
busy exploring and 
planting beans.  
We are very ex-
cited and hope our 
plants will grow as 
tall as the bean-
stalk. We made a 
musical montage, 
thinking very 
carefully about the characters and selecting 
musical instruments that illustrated Jack, 
the giant, the hen and the harp.   

 

Whitelow 2 Another busy week in White-
low 2: in our new topic work for “Fee Fie Fo 
Fum”. We have looked at giants, moved like 
giants and sung songs about them too. Then 
we planted our own ‘magic’ beans. Who knows 
what might happen… 

Whitelow 3 This week we have started 
our new topic "Let's Pretend", and have en-
joyed listening to new songs all about differ-
ent occupations. One of our favourites from 
this week has been "Dr Knickerbocker".We 
loved showing off our 
fantastic rhythm and 
counting skills. We 
have also been work-
ing very hard on our 
object permanence 
skills, exploring when 
sounds and objects 
have disappeared and 
come back again. 
What a busy week! 
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Redvales 1 Welcome 
back everyone! 
Redvales 1 have had a 
lovely week. We en-
joyed baking cheese 
tarts, and we loved 
our new sensory sto-
ry, “The Christmasaurus”. We also enjoyed 

designing and 
making a house 
for the main 
character, a 
snowflake dino-
saur.  

 

 

Redvales 2 We have had a great week 
learning through our story Jack and the 
Beanstalk! We have visited the raised beds 
and cleared our class section ready to plant 
our own! We have also been mark-making 
Jack and the bean-
stalk through our 
write dance ses-
sions. 

 

Redvales 3 have 
enjoyed reading the story “Zoo” by Anthony 
Browne and discussing character percep-
tions through role play. In Maths we have 
been using our number facts to solve word 
problems and have been comparing volume 
and capacity with water. In Science we have 
enjoyed learning about The Minotaur and 
discussing animals that are vertebrates or 
invertebrates. We have enjoyed the lovely 
weather this week and have planted our sun-
flowers in the polytunnel.  

 

Redvales 4 This week we have looked at 
marriages from different cultures, se-
quenced every day activities, practised the 
days of the week and months of the year, 
cut a pancake into halves and quarters and 
written our own poem! What a busy week! 
Our poem was based on one written by Maya 
Angelou about things that could frighten us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 5 have been reading “Shark in 
the Park”. We even have even been on trip 
to Queens Park we looked up to the sky, 
down to the ground, left and right and all 
around. Luckily for Redvales 5 there was not 
a shark in this park. 
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Redvales 6 have 
had a wonderful 
week! Our topic 
for this half 
term is “Fee, Fi, 
Fo, Fum”. We 
loved creating   
a beanstalk col-
lage after read-
ing the story 
“Jack and the Beanstalk”. We also did 
some lovely mark making in baked beans.  
In Maths our focus was big and small and 
we compared different sized teddy bears, 
rainmakers and drums. The teddies were a 
particular favourite! Next week we look 
forward to baking Lenten chocolate cake 
to mark the beginning 
of Lent.  

Irwell 2 This week 
Irwell 2 have started 
learning about the sto-
ry of "Mary Poppins". 
We  have tasted "a 
spoonful of sugar", we 
have written in icing 
sugar and danced to 
the songs from the 

film. This week we have 
also been enjoying the 
sunshine and spending 
time in the poly tunnel. 
We looked at different 
man made and natural 
items, feeling the dif-
ferent textures and ex-
ploring the different 
smells. 

Irwell 3 This 
week Irwell 3 
have been taking 
advantage of the 
lovely weather to 
get outside and 
do some planting. 
They have learnt 
how to plant a 
seed, dig the soil 
and how to look 
after them by 

Irwell 4 have had a 
busy first week 
back! We have been 
looking at our new 
book “Ronald the 
Rhino", which every-
one has really en-
joyed. In computing 
we have been learn-
ing about animations 
and how they are 
made.We also looked 
at and made thaumo-
tropes. Here is Brandon testing his. Hope 
you all had a lovely half term break.  

Irwell 5 This week we have been learning 
all about plays. We talked about our own ex-
perience of the Christmas play and we read 
a play together. This helped us to link our 
reading to our own experience. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6 This week Irwell 6 visited 
Queens park. We have 
been learning about shar-
ing and taking turns and 
also what makes us feel 
happy, so what better 
way than a trip to the 
park to take turns on the 
different equipment. We 
had so 
much 
fun and 
the sun-
shine 
was an 
added 
bonus!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PROGRESS REPORT FROM BUILDING TEAM 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Best wishes 

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 
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